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El Camino College 

Mathematical Sciences 

Computer Science Advisory Board Meeting 

November 6, 2015 

Present: Leslie Aaronson, Edwin Ambrosio, Datuki Bonner (Raytheon), Carl Broderick, Greg 

Fry, Massoud Ghyam, Arturo Hernandez, Ray Huffacker (Raytheon), Kevin Judge (John Deere), 

Matthew Mata, Karlene Nguyen (MobilityWare), Brad Rumery (Sampra Energy), Solomon 

Russell, Greg Scott, Jacquelyn Sims, Satish Singhal  

 

OVERVIEW OF WHERE THE CS PROGRAM IS HEADED  

Computer Science is a vastly growing field. The department has a need for growth and 

expansion, both physically in terms of space as well as the curriculum. The department is 

seeking the advisory board’s opinion on which way to grow.  

 

CTEA GRANT AND THE ITEMS TO APPLY FOR 

The department is currently offering seven computer science courses with 20 sections across 

those courses.  

The fall 2015 CS classes have increased by 18% since fall 2014. In spring 2014, the department 

offered 14 sections of CS classes. In spring 2016, we will be offering 22 sections, which is a 

57% increase from what was offered in spring 2014.  

There is a need to offer more classes, but there is not enough computer lab space. The 

department is in a position to advocate for more resources in order to meet industry needs and 

transfer growth.  

The CTEA Grant offers an option for funding department needs. The area of focus for our CTEA 

request will be to convert a classroom into a computer lab. The estimated cost for this is about 

$200,000 including wireless capacity. 
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Dean J. Sims requested the advisory board’s opinion in terms of computer lab style, format, how 

many labs to request, and what is seen at other schools in terms of their needs.  

Currently, the designated computer science lab has 23 computers, which is the ideal amount in 

terms of class size for CS instructors to effectively teach.  

There have been issues with wireless capacity and software compatibility with students who 

bring their own laptops for use.  

The technology needs of the campus are not being met.  

Laptop carts have been used in the past, but when the warranty went out, ITS stopped supporting 

them. IPads have also been used in the past, but the wireless internet has not been reliable. 

It is an option to add computer carts to the list of items we will request through CTEA. This 

would be a beneficial option as it helps avoid losing an entire classroom to a lab.  

The demand for CS courses is growing tremendously, and can provide more apportionment for 

the college if that growth is supported.  

It was confirmed that the department will apply for a classroom conversion, from lecture to lab, 

with the CTEA Grant. The department will also request laptop carts as an alternative option, and 

Surface Pro as a substitute to laptop carts.   

Another option would be to purchase a wireless router and put it in the classroom. There is a 

method for extending the connectivity that carries the signal through the electric system. This 

wouldn’t involve any structural issues.  

 

The idea of authenticating those using the wireless internet is important to ITS. Ray Huffacker 

suggested having students set up in the VPN system. VPN is under the control of ITS so it would 

need their approval. 

 

Karlene Nguyen recommended exploring external funding. Local companies may be more 

willing to provide a source of funding. It would be helpful to provide a short write up of the 

specific requests and connect with local companies. 
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The Unix class has been running on an old dell computer. The department was informed we 

would get a virtual server so students can have 24-hour access to the program. As of now, the 

virtual server has not been set up.  

 

There is no support for Mac products on campus so CS instructors and students are not getting 

Mac exposure. ITS can support only one platform. 

 

The IOS applications generate a majority of the revenue at Karlene Nguyen’s company, so 

exposure to Mac is important. This is where the trend is going.  

 

The advisory board recommendations will be brought to ITS.  

 

Kevin Judge recommended keeping the Unix environment as it is a foundational topic.   

 

NEW COURSE PROPOSALS   

K. Nguyen recommended having a mobile applications class.  

 

The current curriculum needs to be updated.  

 

The department has been approved to hire one more CS faculty starting in fall 2016. The college 

is aware that we are growing, but they aren’t aware of the capacity needs.  

 

K. Nguyen recommended additional marketing to educate people more on what Computer 

Science is about. Leslie Aaronson recommended marketing on how the CS area applies and what 

students walk away with as far as job prospects.  

 

The stereotype of the anti-social programmer is starting to go away.  

 

Recommendation to start a CS Principles class as an introductory course to gain student interest. 

It can be a course that is built for non-majors and deals with big ideas i.e. the internet. 
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Recommendation to have more access friendly courses starting with Python and Ruby on Rails. 

This would be a great starting point as the language isn’t as difficult as C++.  

 

The department is having issues with Computer Information Systems on getting a new course on 

Python (CS 14) approved. The next step in the process is to go to the campus-wide College 

Curriculum Committee.  

 

Part of the issue with the CIS Department is that they are losing their enrollment. The idea of 

merging Computer Science and Computer Information Systems is being tossed around.  

 

Dean J. Sims believes that CS belongs with Math and Engineering, and would not be appropriate 

under the Business Division. When employees are looking for programmers, they often look at 

Math majors.  

 

A majority of the CS students plan to transfer.  

 

The CS Department needs more CS classes that are not on the STEM transfer route. The 

department is planning to offer Ruby on Rails by 2017 and also considering offering Java 

structures as well.  

 

K. Judge recommended updating the title of CS 16 to Embedded Systems.  

 

Computer security is probably the number one growing niche for the next 10 years.  

 

K. Nguyen can provide a list of security items that would fall under CS vs. CIS, and highlight the 

differences.  

 

M. Ghyam motioned to approved that CS stay within the Math Division. K. Nguyen seconded 

the motion. Nine were in favor, one abstention. The advisory board agreed that CS will stay 

within the Math Division.  
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S. Singhal motioned to approved that the advisory board endorses the new curriculum discussed. 

M. Ghyam seconded the motion. All were in favor.  

 

FACULTY RECRUITMENT 

The department is hiring a new full-time CS faculty in fall 2016. 

Occasionally, the department considers an equivalent candidate if they have courses and relevant 

experience.  

Dean J. Sims will inform the advisory board once the job announcement has been made.  

 

 




















